

## District 36 Meeting Minutes, Tuesday, March 2, 2021

Next meeting for District 36 is April 6, 2021.

Open with the Serenity Prayer, 12 Traditions and Concept of the month.

### Welcome

- Introductions
- New GSR's please reach out to John B., the District Registrar, to complete a "group change" or "new group" form.
- Anniversaries for month of March.
  - None

### Officer Reports

- District Committee Member: Ray H. ([DCM@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:DCM@snovalleyaa.org)) / Christa B. ([AltDCM@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:AltDCM@snovalleyaa.org))
  - E-mailed report to everyone
  - Attended DCM University again – learning all his responsibilities.
  - Attending PRAASA this weekend.
  - Working with ESIG on how they can serve the districts better – send any ideas his way
  - Learning more about Bridge the Gap
  - Updating district contacts with Paul and John, still have a ways to go.
  - Next month, Crystal (Area Chair) will be doing our inventory during the April district meeting. **SEND APRIL REPORTS TO SHANNON EARLY.**
  - **Please ask your home group in the next month:**
    - **What do you like about your home group and what can the district to help?**
- Secretary: Shannon T. ([Secretary@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:Secretary@snovalleyaa.org))
  - Feb Minutes approved.
- Treasurer: Patrick S. ([Treasurer@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:Treasurer@snovalleyaa.org))
  - Pay pal link: <https://www.paypal.me/AADistrict36>
  - Ending balance \$1642.80 (\$75 dollars off ledger because a check hasn't been cashed).
  - He e-mailed out a report to everyone

### Seventh Tradition

### Committee Reports

- Accessibility: Jessica ([Accessibility@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:Accessibility@snovalleyaa.org))
  - Not present

- Archives: Eric ([Archives@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:Archives@snovalleyaa.org))
  - Attended quarterly
  - Did a virtual tour of Area archives
- Cooperation with the Professional Community / Public Information: OPEN ([CPCPI@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:CPCPI@snovalleyaa.org))
- Corrections: OPEN ([Corrections@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:Corrections@snovalleyaa.org))
- Eastside Intergroup: Kent ([ESIG@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:ESIG@snovalleyaa.org))
  - ESIG donations are down
  - Looking for someone with experience with IT
  - All business meetings are on zoom
  - To get newsletter sign up on ESIG website.
- Events: Edd A. ([Events@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:Events@snovalleyaa.org))
  - No report. Will discuss stuff in Old Business.
- Grapevine / Literature: Kewn J. ([Literature@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:Literature@snovalleyaa.org))
  - Has been picking up literature from ESIG for people
- Gratitude Dinner: Peter P. ([Gratitude@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:Gratitude@snovalleyaa.org))
  - Nothing planned yet, but thinking about the dinner and going to create a committee. Hoping to be back in North Bend!
- Registrar: John B ([Registrar@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:Registrar@snovalleyaa.org))
  - John is working with the DCM and Third Legacy Chair to consolidate our groups' information. Also, working on getting our current groups' AA service numbers from the area Registrar.
  - He sent a spreadsheet from late 2019 with our groups, service numbers and statuses. The data is only missing the information for groups created or changed status after 10/2019. Other than that, it's a fine reference for service numbers.
- Third Legacy: Paul C ([ThirdLegacy@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:ThirdLegacy@snovalleyaa.org))
  - Put article on snovalleyaa.org pointing to some resources for people.
  - Put together document to strengthen our GSR base
    - <https://docs.google.com/document/d/1xdgpEemsNO3lgEW6hEdUi5L15eOLzBMh5OE5cPIHZ08/edit?usp=drivesdk>
- Treatment/Bridge the Gap: Paul A. ([Treatment@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:Treatment@snovalleyaa.org))
  - Not present
- Young People in A.A.: OPEN. ([YPAA@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:YPAA@snovalleyaa.org))

- Web Chair: Virgil O. ([Webstuff@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:Webstuff@snovalleyaa.org))
  - Not much going on. Keeping e-mails updated.

Note: All committees should provide a verbal report at the meeting or email a report to the secretary at [secretary@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:secretary@snovalleyaa.org).

### GSR Reports

We invite all General Service Representatives (GSR's) to share the activities of their group and any upcoming events.

- Sober on the Ridge – 12 & 12 Study. Very small group but going well.
- Stillwater Serenity – Monday nights in person and on zoom. Hybrid is going well!
- North Bend Group – Thurs at 7pm, zoom only. Link on snovalleyaa.org
- Duvall Candlelight – Small meeting. Still meeting online.
- Live & Let Live – still meeting online with no plans to go in person.
- Snoqualmie Stag - Live meeting, well attended.

### Old Business

- Fill vacant positions
- Discussion of New Members Zoom Workshop
  - Edd and Ray attended newcomer meeting and asked about interest.
  - Idea to have a place where newcomers can come get chips? End with an event at Hope Hall?
  - Scavenger hunt between Duvall and North Bend?
  - Is there interest in a committee to get something going?
  - May need to wait till we open up a little bit more.

### New Business

- Inventory during April district meeting. Please send all reports to Shannon before the meeting.

### Announcements

- PRAASA is online this year. First weekend of March.
- If anyone wants to be involved with outreach to GSRs and groups email [thirdlegacy@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:thirdlegacy@snovalleyaa.org)
- Kewn has a bunch of fliers about different AA committees in the locker at Hope Hall.
  - Suggestion to make copies or to upload electronic versions to website.

## Adjourn

Close with the Responsibility Statement “I am responsible. When anyone, anywhere, reaches out for help, I want the hand of AA always to be there. And for that I am responsible.”